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Parish Forum Minutes

18th July 2013 – St. Mary’s, Penistone
	Attendees:
	
	

	Fr Stan Maciuszek
	Pat Punt
	Maureen Aldous (Chair)

	Kaye Ward
	Kath Wade
	Ann Roberts

	Brendan Lally
	Phyl Lally
	Trish Townley

	Laura Twomey
	P. Kitching
	C. Daly

	Ray Aldous
	Pat Deakin
	Deacon John Wright

	Marie Wilson
	Joan Barry
	Barbara Horsman

	Teresa O’Brien
	
	

	
	
	

	Apologies:
	
	

	Angela Whitehead
	Ann Whitfield
	Marianne Wilkinson


Deacon John opened the meeting with a scripture reading from 1 Peter 3: 8-9

You should all agree among yourselves and be sympathetic: love the brothers and sisters, have compassion and be modest and humble.  Never pay back one wrong with another, or an angry word with one another one; instead, pay back with a blessing,  That is what you are called to do, so that you inherit a blessing yourself.
Deacon John explained to the Parish Forum that following his Ordination to the Deaconate he has had to step down as Chair of the Core Group and become an ex-officio member of the group, as Deacons should not hold administrative roles within the Parishes they serve.
At the Core Group meeting held on the 11th July, Maureen Aldous had been confirmed as the new Chair of the Core Group and the Forum voiced their appreciation to her for taking on the role.

Deacon John handed over the Chair over to Maureen.

1. Update of Action Points from the Previous Parish Forum (25th April 2013)
25.04-1: John Wright is to raise the vacant Core Group position at St. Ann’s with parishioners

John has raised this issue with parishioners at St. Ann’s, however the traditional nomination approach does not appear to be successful in encouraging a member of the evening mass to volunteer.  Therefore, John and other Core Group members will consider a more direct approach to parishioners to encourage a volunteer to come forward.
25.04-2: Core Group to review the membership criteria in the constitution at their next meeting (11th July 2013)

The Core Group did discuss the length of service criteria in the constitution at their meeting on the 11th July.  They proposed the following change in the length of service criteria to the Parish Forum:

Members of the Core Group should resign their post at the end of the three years service if another parishioner is willing to replace them on the group.  If alternative representation cannot be found, then the existing member can serve for another year.
Decision: The Parish Forum agreed the amendment to the Core Group Constitution effective immediately.

Action: Laura to amend the Core Group Constitution documentation to reflect the change to the length of service criteria.
25.04-3: Brendan Lally to contact John Dalton to measure up for a handrail in St. Mary’s

Brendan advised the Parish Forum that John had visited St. Mary’s with a wrought iron tradesman to measure up and quote for a handrail around the lectern.  The tradesman advised that the lectern needed to be fixed in place as it could currently breach health and safety legislation.  
Some concerns had been raised by parishioners about the proposal to build the handrail in front of the lectern, but also to the current solution which has been to move the lectern to the left hand side of the altar.  

Following a discussion to review all options the following decision was made by the Parish Forum:

Decision: The lectern at St. Mary’s should be returned to its original position and fixed permanently in place.  Readers requiring assistance on the stairs are to be assisted by their fellow member of the reading team.  The position is to be reviewed at the next Forum meeting.
2. Parish Finances
Angela Whitehead (Chair of the Parish Finance Committee) had unfortunately had to send her apologies to the Parish Forum.  However, it was agreed that a member of the Finance Committee should be asked to attend each Forum meeting so that decisions taken at the Forum can be made with a clear understanding of the financial implications and any requirements for fundraising.
Action: Maureen Aldous to write to the Finance Committee and request that a member attends all future Parish Forum meetings.
3. Churches Together in Penistone
Pat Punt alerted the Parish Forum that St. Mary’s has the lead role in hosting the Christian Unity Week Service (19th January 2014) and Women’s World Day of Prayer Service (7th March 2014).  This had led onto a conversation amongst the Core Group that it would be useful to have a forward look / calendar of Parish events, such as the forthcoming feast days.
The Parish Forum agreed that a Parish calendar would be most welcome.  Maureen Aldous volunteered to pull the calendar together.  The information can then also be shared on the website.

Action: Maureen Aldous to ask parishioners through the newsletter to provide her with details of known Parish events for the coming academic year (September 2013 – July 2014). She will then produce credit card sized cards with key dates.

4. Plaque of thanks to Benefactors at St. Ann’s
A couple of parishioners at St. Ann’s have approached Deacon John about a plaque that used to be on the floor of the church giving thanks to a benefactor dated around the 1920s.  Deacon John proposed to the Parish Forum that as there have been many benefactors of the church since then, that a plaque similar to the one at St. Mary’s by the altar which reads: Lord, show your thanks to all our benefactors and their families should be purchased for St. Ann’s.
Decision: The Parish Forum agreed that a plaque of thanks to benefactors of St. Ann’s should be commissioned.

Action: Deacon John is to arrange for a plaque to be made for St. Ann’s, preferably made from Sheffield steel.
5. Any other Business
a) 10 year housing plan in Penistone – Deacon John reported that the Government has asked all Planning Departments to draw up a 10 year plan outlining areas where new housing developments could be located.  The fields surrounding St. Mary’s including one owned by the Diocese has been earmarked as a possible site for future development by Barnsley Council.  The plan can be viewed at the following website: https://www.barnsley.gov.uk/services/environment-and-planning/planning/local-development-framework/strategic-housing-land-availability-assessment. Parishioners we unhappy at the prospect of a compulsory purchase of the land.
Action: Deacon John to confirm the official position and update the Parish Forum and Diocesan Property lead.

b) 100 year Anniversary of the start of World War I – Deacon John has been trying to discover who had suggested that we scatter poppy seeds in the hedgerows through the newsletter, as he was wondering whether the Parish should consider doing something else? Perhaps a spiritual celebration of the anniversary on the 4th August 2014?  The Parish Forum supported the idea which is to be discussed at the next Parish Forum meeting.  Father Stan also noted that it will be St. Mary’s Golden Anniversary soon too.

c) Signpost for St. Mary’s – Father Stan raised the issue of a lack of a signpost for St. Mary’s.  The Forum updated Father Stan on the attempts that had been made previously to get permission from Barnsley Council for a signpost.  However, it was agreed that an approach should be made to Penistone Engineering Suppliers to see if they will allow a signpost to be fixed to their property?
Action: Deacon John to approach Penistone Engineering Suppliers to ask if we can fix a signpost to their property?

d) Illuminated Cross at St. Mary’s – Father Stan asked when the cross was illuminated?  Parishioners advised that it is normally lit at Christmas and during Holy Week.  Father Stan asked if it could be lit on Sundays and Holy Days.  This is to be explored.

e) 5 minute bell before Mass – Marie raised that the bell does not appear to be regularly rung before Mass and when it is it isn’t loud enough for people to hear.  It was agreed that Brendan would make an announcement at the same time as the bell is rung to ensure people understood that this was a period of reflection and prayer before Mass.  The same arrangement is to be put in place in St. Ann’s and a reminder placed in the newsletter.

f) Church Bazaars in Penistone – Teresa O’Brien proposed to the Parish Forum that the Church Bazaar held to support CAFOD was shared with Christian Aid in future.
Decision: The Parish Forum approved the proposal that the proceeds from the Spring Church Bazaar at St. Mary’s should be shared between CAFOD and Christian Aid in future.

g) Consultation of Academy Status for St. Ann’s Catholic Primary School – Pat Punt updated the Parish Forum that the school is exploring the possibility of becoming part of an umbrella academy with Notre Dame.  There will be a public consultation on Wednesday 11th September, time to be agreed.  Barbara Horsman asked whether the school would still have to follow the National Curriculum?  Pat responded that it wouldn’t, and that it would get funding direct and have greater control over staffing at the school.
Future Meeting Dates
The final meeting of 2013 will be on Thursday 17th October at St. Ann’s.  Dates for 2014 will be confirmed at this meeting.
Summary of Action Points
	Action
	Update

	18.07-1
	Laura to amend the Core Group Constitution documentation to reflect the change to the length of service criteria
	Completed
Updated version of constitution circulated 22.07.13

	18.07-2
	Maureen Aldous to write to the Finance Committee and request that a member attends all future Parish Forum meetings
	

	18.07-3
	Maureen Aldous to ask parishioners through the newsletter to provide her with details of known Parish events for the coming academic year (September 2013 – July 2014). She will then produce credit card sized cards with key dates
	

	18.07-4
	Deacon John is to arrange for a plaque of thanks to benefactors to be made for St. Ann’s, preferably made from Sheffield steel
	

	18.07-5
	Deacon John to confirm the official position, with regard to Barnsley Council’s Strategy Housing Plan, and update the Parish Forum and Diocesan Property lead
	

	18.07-6
	Deacon John to approach Penistone Engineering Suppliers to ask if we can fix a signpost to their property
	


Father Stan closed the meeting with prayer and blessing.
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